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| Sentinel.
\is to be congratulated for

President’s

Perspective
by Terry Tassin

What a great summer -
and it's still not over! |
thought July and August
would be restful months,

however, that's not the
way it worked out. You
can read all about our
July 14" Chapter outing to
the Arizona Broadway
Theatre elsewhere in this
Marie Fredricks

her exceptional efforts in
putting together this
fantastic event. We had
51 guests in attendance
and it was FUN, FUN! If
the members would like to
do this again next July,
the performance at that
time will be “The Music
Man.”

July 31%" saw the birth of
another means of Chapter
{communication -
'newsletter - called Just In

an e-

Time. Why are we doing

this you may ask? Don't

you already get all the
information that's fit to
print in our monthly print
version newsletter - The

1

you

CHARTERED 1956 - 50 YEARS OF SERVICE TO COUNTRY

Sentinef? First of
all, in the e-
newsletter you
will find a link to
our Chapter Web Site
where you can find|

current and historical (if|

not hysterical) copies of
our Chapter newsletter -
The Sentinel, and copies
of minutes of Board of
Directors and General
membership meetings,
plus lots of other fun

stuff. Second, we usually
{have more news each
'month for The Sentinel

than we can include due
to space limitations. To
get this news to those of
you with email access in|

a timely fashion we are|

including these items in
Just in time. Third, from
time to time we have to
get information out to
you quickly concerning

hot topic issues that
require your help in
getting our political

representatives to vote
the "right way". We hope
like this quick
response e-newsletter
and will follow-up on
action items.

Editor for Arizona Chapter MOAA monthly newsletter - The
Sentinel. Need more information - contact Terry Tassin at 623-
931-1546 or email: terrytassin@cox.net.

It's FUN - Try it you'll like itl!

lit's

Our Chapter continues
tradition of
excellence with the letter
| received in August from
VADM Ryan, President
of Mational MOAA. In
this letter VADM Ryan

notified wus that the
Arizona Chapter had
been selected for the

third consecutive year as
a recipient of the 5 Star
Levels of Excellence
Award, this time for the
year 2006. This award
reflects the exceptional
performance of our
Chapter in promoting
both the AZ Chapter and
National MOAA goals,
and our active
involvement in
community. The special
“5 Star Streamer” will be
presented to us later. |
offer a hearty “well done”
to all those members of
our chapter who made
this award possible.

September is upon us
and with it the return of
lour monthly meetings. |
look forward to seeing
you all at our September
115" luncheon!
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EDITOR: TERRY TASSIN

| Room A107

|« General Luncheon

Arizona Chapter
Calendar
September 6

» BOD Mecting 1:30,
AZ Veteran's Home,

Sep 15

« General Luncheon |
Meeting, McCormick |
Ranch Golf Club

| Sep 21

. Fall Golf Tmx |

Oct 4

BOD Meeting 1:30, AZ
Weteran's Home, Room
AlD7

Oct 20

Meeting, McCormick
Ranch Golf Club

the |

In this Issue

Page 2

. Fund Donations
. Mext Meeting

. Mew Members
. Mavy Ball

Page 3

« July Outing Recap
. Call 1o Action

. Persomal Affairs

Page 4
. Legislative Update
. Auxiliary Comer

Page 5

. Golf Tournarment Info

«  Luncheon Meeting
Info

Page 6
. Golf Tournament
Entry Form

Page 7
- Meal Reservation
Form

Page §
- Staff 2007
- TAPS

SUPPORT OUR TROOPS — REMEMBER OUR FALLEN COMRADES — _FLY YOUR FLAG |




Page 2

Fund Donations
One person's generous gift will help strengthen
America's future through supporting the education of our
youth. Since the last newsletter the members below have
made donations to the:

The Cole’s $20 ;
The Gannon's $14

New Members
Welcome to new Chapter members since the

COL John Ady USAR (Ret) & wife Sharon
8213 E. Del Camino Dr

Scottsdale, AZ 85258
Tele: 480-596-0780
Email: jrady1@aol.com

Col Roy Miller USAF (Ret) & wife Mary
1529 W. Virginia Ave
Phoenix, AZ 85007
Tele: 602-254-4648
Email: miller451@aocl.com

LCDR Richard Peay USNR (Ret) & wife Edith
3842 E. San Migue|
Paradize Valley, AZ 85253
Tele: 602-955-6373

LtCol Gerald Schwartz USAF (Ret) & wife Hanna
5749 E. Thunderbird Rd
Scottsdale, AZ 85254
Tele: 602-996-6735

Please take the opportunity to meet our new
members.

Luncheon Meeting

Saturday, September 15
McCormick Ranch Golf Club

The next Chapter meeting is set for Saturday, |
September 15 at McCormick Ranch Golf Club. |
Bring a friend to our meeting and introduce them
to a great group of people. The meeting will start
with a social hour at 11:00 a.m. with lunch
'served at 12:00 Noon. The reservation form is
located on page 7 of this newsletter. The
deadline for reservations to reach Bill Johnson is
Thursday, September 13. Come join us for
good food and comradeship.

Tucson Chapter 50th Anniversary

The Tucson Chapter will be celebrating their 50th
Anniversary with a gala on Saturday, October 27, 2007,
at the Hilton Tucson East Hotel. The keynote speaker
will be VADM Norb Ryan, USM (Ret), the National
President of MOAA.
In order to ensure AZ Chapter members planning on
attending this event can sit together, | need to know if
you are planning on attending this event. The Tucson
Chapter supported our Golden Anniversary efforts last
year here in the valley and | propose we now support
them.
If you are planning on attending this gala, please do
three things: [if you are not attending you do not need to
send me regrets]
* Email or call me (Terry Tassin) and let me know if you
will be attending the event. Please provide me the
names of those attending. Contact me no later than 10
September with this information so | can reserve our
tables.
* Sometime prior to 1 October, complete the Registration
Form (I can provide one to you if you need ane), attach
your check to the form and mail the form and check to:
Bob Sanborn, Treasurer
| 10501 Placita Loma Verde
Tucson, AZ 85748-8240
* |If you are staying overnight in Tucson and wish to stay
at the Hilton Tucson East Hotel, you can call 520-721-
5600 for a reservation.
| anticipate this will be a really fun event and | encourage
you to take part in the festivities. Some of us will be
attending the Arizona Council of Chapters meeting
during the day on that Saturday.

232nd U. S. Navy Ball

The 232nd U.S. Navy Ball, a Navy tradition, will be
held on Saturday, October 13, 2007 at Luke Air Force
Base, Club Thunderbolt, Social Hour at 600 p.m.-
Dinner at 7:00 p.m. Dinner choices are: Prime Rib,
Chicken Almondine, or Fettucini Alfredo. Dinner cost
for military and their guests is: $25.00 per person for
E-1 to E-4, $30 per person for E-5 to E-6, $40 per
person for E-7 to 0-3, and $50 per person for O-4 andl
above. Dinner cost for non-military is $50 per person. |
Arizona sailors and Marines back from deployment
overseas will be honored. U.S. veterans of foreign
wars and peacetime are invited to attend and be
recognized. Dance music will be provided by the|
Higher Power Band. Uniform for military is Dinner|
Dress Blue Jacket or Service equivalent. Formal
civilian attire is authorized for all personnel. To attend
the Navy Ball, contact Registrar Jenny Callan at:
calland@cox.net, telephone (480) &584-3611; or
CAPT Carol Culbertson at:
carolculbertson@earthlink.net, telephone (602) 943-
| 7834.







